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   Saturday          4:30 pm 
   Sunday          11:00 am 
   Weekday: Tuesday & Friday          8:15 am 
   ReconciliationɁSaturdays        3:00-4:00 pm 
   ReconciliationɁFirst Friday     9:00--9:30 am 
        (and Adoration) 
 
Contact Us 
 

   Parish Oʛce   (513) 531-3164 
   5935 Pandora Ave.   Cincinnati, OH  45213 
   parish@nativity-cincinnati.org 
 
   SchoolɁGrades K-8  (513) 458-6767 
   school@nativity-cincinnati.org 
 
   St. Vincent de Paul (513) 531-0283 
 

 
Marriage 
 

Please contact the Parish Oʛce at least six months 
prior to desired date to schedule a meeting with the 
Pastor 
 
 
Mobile Devices 
 

Please turn oϜ all mobile devices upon entering the 
church.  Thank you! 

Parish StaϜ 
 

Fr. Eric Roush-Pastor 
Fr. Tom DiFolco-Parochial Administrator  
Mrs. Sharon Kindell-Executive Assistant to the Pastor 
Mr. Rudy Gruenke ϥV-Systems & Special Projects 
Sr. Janet Schneider, CDP-DRE/Pastoral Associate 
Mr. John Puljanowski-Accounts Manager 
Mrs. Julie Abraham-Development Director 
Mr. Thomas Franklin-Music Ministry 
Mr. Dave Arbogast-Principal 
Mrs. Claudia Kimura-School Secretary 
Mrs. Mary Lennard-Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

 
 
Baptism 
 

Please contact the Parish Oʛce to schedule a Baptism.  
There are no baptisms during Lent. Attendance at the 
preparation program is required before a ɲrst childɅs 
Baptism.  To sign up for the Baptism Program please 
contact Sr. Janet Schneider. 
 
 
Hearing Enhancement Equipment 
 

Hearing enhancement equipment is available to help 
you hear the service.  An usher would be happy to 
assist you.  Please return the unit after the service. 

We hope you will ɲnd a place of comfort, consolation and encouragement; a place where you will meet Christ in 
a community of faithful and they will ɲnd Christ in you.  ϥf you have any questions about Nativity, please contact 
any of the staϜ below and they will be glad to help. 
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 Sunday Ɂ  May 30 

     9:00 am       Mass  Ɂ  Holy Trinity Church    

    11:00 am     Mass  Ɂ  Nativity 

      
 Monday, May 31 

      9:00 am     Memorial Day Mass Ɂ Holy Trinity Church    
 

 Tuesday, June 1       

      8:15 am      Mass  Ɂ  Nativity 

      

 Wednesday, June 2 

      9:30 am      Wednesday Wonderings  Ɂ Virtual  
           

 Thursday, June 3 

     8:15 am       Mass  Ɂ  Holy Trinity Church 
    

 Friday, June 4 

     8:15 am       Mass  Ɂ  Nativity 
 

 Saturday, June 5 

     3:00 pm       No Confessions Today @ Nativity 

     4:30 pm        Mass  Ɂ  Nativity 

 

First Saturday Mass  Ɂ  8:15 am  Ɂ  Holy Trinity Church  

followed by praying the Rosary and Confession 
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 Saturday    June 5  Ɂ  4:30 pm 
      

Bitsy Smyjunas, Mary Ann Romanello 

 

 Sunday    June 6  Ɂ 11:00 am 

Patti Newberry, John Van Rens 

Sunday, May 30                 

    11:00 am  Ɂ   Eugene Carlson 

 Tuesday, June 1 

    8:15 am  Ɂ  Sick and Shut-ϥns 
 

Friday, June 4 

    8:15 am  Ɂ   JeϜ Monroe 
 

Saturday, June 5 

    4:30 pm  Ɂ   Mary Jo Krekeler 
 

Sunday, June 6 

    11:00 am  Ɂ   For the People 
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Bill Bach 

Reid Baumgartner 

Liz Bellew 

Mary Jo Beresford 

Dottie Brinker 

Kathy Chalɲn 

Barbara Cottrell 

Diana DeRhodes 

Declan Donovan 

Stella Evans 

Barry Funk 

Ruth Haskamp 

Barbara ϥaciofano 

Jim Kaufman 

Fr. Ray Kellerman 

Mary Sue Loftus 

Al/Mary Lou Matre 

Mary McErlane 

Gretchen Niswonger 

Mary Anne & Tom Phalen 

Ron Rulon 

Sr. Joan Schimian 

Debbie Schneider 

Maureen Sullivan 

Carl Udry 

Bob Valerius 

Jan Weaver 

 

Friends & Family 
William Baker 

Mark Behring 

Sally Bowron 

Aaron Bradford 

Evie Cain 

Sheila & Stephanie Caldwell 

Rosie Dechering 

James Doolittle 

Bob Finn 

Rick Holtz 

John Mack 

Beverly Manigan 

Doug Martin 

Bob Mitchell 

Greg Morley 

David Palmer 

Holly Rough 

Sue Ryan 

Susan Shakelford 

Bernie Smith 

Candace Smith 

Mary Ellen Spaite 

Mike Tebbe 

Caleb Traxler 

Mary Williams 

Craig Wrober 
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Church OϜerings        May 23,  2021   Fiscal YTD       

Regular Collection               5,227.00  309,423.77 

School Support                     25.00                11,466.00             

Online Collection                  655.00      180,588.39 

Total OϜerings                             5,907.00             501,478.16       

Budget               10,900.00   531,400.00   

Over/Under Budget                (4,993.00 )            (29,921.84)               
  

 
 

No doubt your summer plans are oʛcially underway. Before you ɲre up the grill or take oϜ for a well-deserved 
summer vacation, we ask that you consider supporting Nativity through an online recurring donation. With 
WeShare, you can set up regular weekly or monthly donations, meaning we can count on your ɲnancial support 
for the day-to-day operation of our parish and school, even if you canɅt join us in the pews on a given Sunday.   
ϥf youɅve already signed up for a recurring donation, thank you! ϥf not, please take a moment to sign up. To    
donate to Sunday Collection, go to https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/
SundayCollection click on Recurring Donation and indicate the amount, frequency and payment type. To       
donate to School Support, go to https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/SchoolCollection 
click on Recurring Donation and indicate the amount, frequency and payment type. For information, contact 
Julie Abraham, Director of Development, at julie.abraham@nativity-cincinnati.org or 513-531-3164. 

 

The women's book group, Xfeoftebz Xpoefsjoht, will be reading and 
conversing on John O'Donohue's book, Walking in Wonder beginning on 
June 9. This is a perfect time to join this group of wandering wonderers.      
ϥf you're interested, please contact Sr. Janet.                                                                          

Time: Wednesday, 9:30-11:00am                                                                    
Place: To be determined (We've been using Zoom.)                                               

 

Get your family or company name in front of more than 80 golfers 
and volunteers at the Saturday, August 28th Nativity Golf Outing at 
Losantiville Country Club. Currently, we need only 8 more Hole 
Sponsors to reach our goal of having all 18 holes sponsored. Your 
$300 hole sponsorship fee includes your family or company name 
on a hole sign, on the large banner that hangs at the event, and in 
the golf program. Also needed are 4 more Teacher Sponsors ($150 
each) that allow a teacher or staϜ member to play for free. The     
Nativity Golf Outing exclusively beneɲts the schoolɅs tuition aid fund. 
Last yearɅs sold-out event raised $24,050 in net proceeds for tuition 
aid. To see all sponsorship opportunities and to pay to sponsor, 

go to https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/SponsorNativityGolf2021  
or send a $300 check made out to the Nativity Alumni Association to Nativity Golf Outing, 5935       
Pandora Avenue, Cincinnati, OH 45213. Contact Julie Abraham at  julie.abraham@nativity-
cincinnati.org  for more information. Thank you for your continued support of Nativity School! 

https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/SundayCollection
https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/SundayCollection
https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/SchoolCollection
mailto:julie.abraham@nativity-cincinnati.org
https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/SponsorNativityGolf2021
mailto:julie.abraham@nativity-cincinnati.org
mailto:julie.abraham@nativity-cincinnati.org


 

 

 

The Bishops of Ohio Announce the Lifting of the Dispensation from the Obligation to attend Holy Mass  
on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 

May 13, 2021 

 

As we move beyond the worst of the coronavirus pandemic and access to the COVID-19 vaccine has become more widespread, the time has 
arrived for the good of all the faithful when the general dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 

is no longer necessary.  

 

Together, the Bishops of Ohio have decided that the general obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation (including the 
Saturday/Vigil Mass) is to be reinstated (CIC, can. 1247). This will take effect in each of the Dioceses of Ohio the weekend of June 5-6, 2021. 
As has always been the case, those who have a serious reason are exempt from attending Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 
(Catechism of the Catholic Church, 2181). This includes those who are ill, have significant health risk factors or care for someone who is     
immuno-compromised or ill, as well as those who have significant fear or anxiety of contracting the coronavirus in a large group of persons. 
Nevertheless, these persons should observe the Lordôs Day (CIC, can. 1247) and are encouraged to spend time in prayer on Sunday,          
meditating on the Lordôs passion, death and resurrection; an appropriate way to do this is through viewing a broadcast of the Sunday Mass. 
Masses that are broadcast through various media are not intended as a substitute nor do they fulfill the obligation for the persons who are able 
to gather for a Sunday celebration and other Holy Days of Obligation. Instead, they are intended for the sick, home-bound, the imprisoned, etc., 
who are unable to attend Mass in person. Kindly consult your pastor with any specific questions regarding the obligation to attend Mass on  

Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation. 

 

The book of Exodus reminds us to keep holy the Sabbath day (Exodus 20: 8-10). As Catholics, we are invited by God to gather together in  
community, and participate fully in the Sunday Eucharist, which is the ñsource and summit of the Christian life.ò ñParticipation in the communal 
celebration of the Sunday Eucharist is a testimony of belonging and of being faithful to Christ and to his Church. The faithful give witness by this 
to their communion in faith and charity. Together they testify to Godôs holiness and their hope of salvation. They strengthen one another under 

the guidance of the Holy Spiritò (Catechism of the Catholic Church, 2182). 

 

The obligation to attend Mass on Sunday and Holy Days is not something God asks of us out of his own necessity to be worshipped, but rather 
a gift to the faithful for their spiritual well-being, eternal salvation and formation in our relationship with God and one another. To that end, Saint 
John Vianney rightly asserts, ñThere is nothing so great as the Eucharist. If God had something more precious, He would have given it to us.ò 

The Eucharist is the greatest gift Christ left to the Churchðthe gift of Himself. There is no substitute for Mass celebrated in person. 

 

We are profoundly grateful to our pastors and all of the faithful for their flexibility, fidelity and great generosity in support of the mission of the 
Church throughout this unprecedented time. As we prepare for the reinstatement of the obligation to attend Mass, we are excited once again to 
gather together in person without restrictions in our parish churches, most fittingly on the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. 
As we reflect on our Lordôs goodness and mercy in the midst of the sacrifices made during the coronavirus pandemic, we ask Saint Joseph to 
intercede for us, that through his fatherly protection and care, we may experience a renewal of faith in the real presence of Christ in the       

Eucharist.  

 

We welcome you back with great joy and eagerness! 
                                                                              

   

 The Most Rev. Robert J. Brennan 

 Diocese of Columbus 

The Most Rev. Edward C. Malesic 

Diocese of Cleveland 

The Most Rev. David J. Bonnar  

Diocese of Youngstown 

The Most Rev. Daniel E. Thomas 

Diocese of Toledo 

CATHOLIC CONFERENCE OF OHIO 

The Most Rev. Jeffrey M. Monforton 

Diocese of Steubenville  

The Most Rev. Dennis M. Schnurr 

Archdiocese of Cincinnati  



None of us could have been prepared for the drastic changes we all experienced in the past 14 
months or so.  The changes in our worship habits brought about by the response to the pandemic 
haven't been seen since public health authorities in some major cities during the 1918 ɳu epidemic 
closed down churches.  And now, with the arrival of vaccines and the willing cooperation of so many 
in taking a vaccine, we have some hope of approaching a more normal way of life and worship. 
 
Consequently, the Catholic bishops of the state of Ohio have restored the obligation to participate in 
person in the Mass, beginning the ɲrst weekend of June.  Here at our parish, we will open up all    
seating in the church building that ɲrst June weekend.  Thus, "...the faithful are obliged to participate 
in the Eucharist on days of obligation, unless excused for a serious reason (for example, illness, the 
care of infants)..." (Catechism of the Catholic Church, #2181)  Days of obligation include Sundays and 
Holy Days of Obligation. 
 
Since the bishops of Ohio list examples of serious reasons in their message to us, ϥ will not repeat 
them here.  Please note that the bishops invite us to take the obligation seriously; they also             
encourage us to take seriously the reasons for being excused from fulɲlling the obligation.  ϥf you 
have questions about your own obligation, given concerns you might have, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
The following is what the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops website says about the   
proper disposition to receive Holy Communion: "As Catholics, we fully participate in the celebration 
of the Eucharist when we receive Holy Communion. We are encouraged to receive Communion     
devoutly and frequently. ϥn order to be properly disposed to receive Communion, participants 
should not be conscious of grave sin and normally should have fasted for one hour. A person who is        
conscious of grave sin is not to receive the Body and Blood of the Lord without prior sacramental 
confession except for a grave reason where there is no opportunity for confession. ϥn this case, the 
person is to be mindful of the obligation to make an act of perfect contrition, including the intention 
of confessing as soon as possible (canon 916). A frequent reception of the Sacrament of Penance is 
encouraged for all." 
 
ϥ hope you will see this as an opportunity to nourish your prayer life and give God thanks and praise 
for our many blessings, as well as to help our parish community grow together in the Lord.   
 
Again, feel free to contact me if you have any questions. May our good Lord show us the way into 
the future the Lord is dreaming for us. 
 
Fr. Tom DiFolco 
Parochial Administrator 
Holy Trinity/Nativity Pastoral Region 

 A Message From Fr. Tom  



Do you sometimes wonder what you can do to enter into what happens at Mass on 

the LordɅs Day better? To prepare better for the celebration of the Eucharist? HereɅs 

an idea: join Father Tom and fellow parishioners for a virtual Bible Study. We spend 

time in prayer, reflection, and conversation about the upcoming Bible readings.  

Everyone is welcome to attend. We will meet on the following Wednesdays: June 2, 

9, 16 and 30;  July 7, 14, 21, 28 ɀ all at 12:00 noon via Zoom. Please call St. MichaelɅs 

Parish Office at 563-6377 to get on the email distribution list which will contain the 

Zoom sign in ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 

ϥnterested in becoming Catholic or getting yourself and your family back to 
active membership in the Church?  
 
Please contact Sr. Janet at 531-3164 or janet.schneider@nativity-cincinnati.org to talk 
about how to return to the Catholic faith. ϥf you are a Catholic parent but have a child not 
baptized who will want to receive First Communion in the second grade, itɅs time to think 
about Baptism now.  

From Maintenance to Mission  
 
One of the primary goals of BEACONS of LϥGHT is to move "from maintenance to mission." ϥt is easy 

to get into maintenance mode, doing things the way they've always been done, even when doing so 

holds us back from spreading the Gospel as well as we should. 

 

When we move from maintenance to mission, our parishes will be alive in faith, ɲlled with vitality, 

ready to form us as people who radiate Christ at home, in our neighborhoods and workplace, towns 

and cities, and in the world.  

 

Parameters Consultation 
A milestone in BEACONS OF LϥGHT 

The BEACONS of LϥGHT process design is now in full swing. The priests of the archdiocese gathered 

virtually on April 21 to receive an update on the process and following the meeting, have been asked 

to talk with their staϜ and Pastoral Councils about the draft pastoral planning parameters. 

 

Parameters are the common expectations that all Families of Parishes will address - what every Family 

must or must not do as they come together. ϥnput from the consultation with parish leaders will be 

submitted by the end of May. This feedback will be summarized and additional consultations of priests 

and parish leaders will result in recommendations made to Archbishop Schnurr in the coming months.  

mailto:janet.schneider@nativity-cincinnati.org



